
 

 

GOLDRIDGE HOUSE 
 

NEWSLETTER – JUNE 2017 
 
 

Email   :  admin@goldridgecollege.ac.zw 
Fax      :  055 – 21353 
Phone :  055 – 21363 
 
Dear Parents 
 
We are already halfway through the winter term. Its amazing how time flies. We want to thank the 
Almighty God for the milestones we have covered. 
 
LABELLING OF CLOTHING ITEMS 
 

- All uniforms and any other clothing items should be clearly labelled for easy identification during 

laundering and for redistribution purposes. 

- Pupils can only get back their items of clothing from the laundry if they are clearly labelled. 

CELL PHONES AND GADGETS 
 

- Forms 1, 2 and 3 are not allowed to bring cell-phones or laptops or any other gadgets to the hostel. 

- The school will not be responsible for any loss of gadgets even for the form 4s, L6 and U6. Pupils bring 

gadgets at their own risk.  

UNIFORMS 
 

- There is need to attend to items of the uniform during the school holiday. Some items of clothing might 

need replacement before next year. 

- Some blazers are turning purple due to overuse, please replace these. 

- Four sets of uniforms should be brought to school to allow easy laundering. 

HAIRSTYLES 
 

- Boys are not allowed to have fancy hair-cuts. Haircuts should be neat and simple. 

- Girls to use braids of the colour of their hair. Braids should be simple and manageable. 

- Senior boys are advised to bring shaving machines to use whenever there is need. 

BEDDING 
 

- We are encouraging all parents to buy navy blue bed covers for uniformity in our hostels. 

MEDICAL FUND 
 

- Parents should bring in valid medical aid cards plus $50 for medication purposes. 

- The fund may need topping up frequently if used up. 

- Surrender all medication, medical aid cards and $50 to the matron when signing –in your child. 
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POCKET MONEY 
 

All pocket money should be surrendered to the matron when pupils are signed in. Any loss of money 
kept in the hostel will not be replaced by the school. 
 
VANDALISM OF SCHOOL PROPERTY 
  
Children will be held responsible for any cases of vandalism of school property. There is need for us to 
continue teaching our children to value school property. 
 
LOST AND FOUND ITEMS 
 
Please check for any lost and found items when you come to the hostel.  
 
BOARDERS’ OUTING 
 
We are planning to take the Primary school, Form one and Form three pupils to Chinhoyi Caves for their 
annual Boarders’ Outing. The trips are educational and entertaining. 
 
 
MOCK AND MIDYEAR EXAMINATIONS 

 
May you please ensure that pupils bring enough stationery for the pending examinations e.g. calculators, 
rulers, mathematical sets, rubbers, pencils, ballpoint pens etc. 
 
We hope you will have a restful long weekend with the children.  
 
Be blessed always. 

 
 
----------------------------------                                                            ---------------------------------- 
J. Chatsiwa                                                                                        B. Maripakwenda 
            Superintendents 

 


